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President Vicki David called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. Guests were introduced and 
welcomed. 
 
Rhonda Denny introduced speaker, Vicki Johnson. 
 
Quilt Related Announcements 
 
- Vicki David: - please sign up for our Holiday party to allow for appropriate table/chair setup.      
                        There will be 4 barrels for Food Bank donations as well as a basket for donations  
   of money. 
 
            - there is a quilt challenge to support the ALS Society sponsored by Quilters’  
              Dream Batting Company – check for details on the table in the hallway 
 
            - we will be voting on the proposed 2016 budget at our next meeting (Dec. 3) 
 
- Rhonda Denny: there are 5 or 6 spaces open in tomorrow’s class 
 
- Pam Beebe: showed items she made for the Boutique and encouraged members to shop at 
the Boutique. 
 
- Linda Hooper: - thanked the participants in the Mystery Quilt Program (19). Linda plans to  
                 organize the Mystery Quilt Program next year in June. 
 
               - the Snooze You Lose Mini Group is in charge of the Tri Guild Luncheon. If 
      you have new items that can be used in baskets, please see Linda. 
 
- Pam Brown: there is a “Tellabration” (story telling) event at the Glaser Center on Mendocino 
Avenue, meant for adults, from 7:00-9:00 p.m. on November 21. 
 
- Jan Westerman: reminded members of the Quilt Fest planned for January 14. We will also be 
working on pillowcases; some members will be bringing sergers. Jan showed two quilt tops put 
together by members with quilt kits she supplied. 
 
- PIQF – next October the PIQF does not interfere with our regular meeting which means we will 
have a speaker and workshop that month. 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
 

Phyllis Gallaway reminded members that as we near the end of the year, requests for 
reimbursement must be turned in by 12/7 (the date of the Joint Board Meeting). If you cannot 
get your request form and receipt(s) to her by that date, call Phyllis to let her know. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Membership - $35 check or cash – put in basket on the membership table. 
 
Programs – Jan Nilsen: reminded us that there is prep work to be done to prepare for the 
January workshop with Linda Ballard. February’s work shop, 2/19, is with Rob Appell. The 
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March workshop with Sue-Ann Shaw will present a piecing technique that looks like appliqué. 
There will be kits for the workshop that offer 5 different flowers to choose from.  
 
Phyllis Gallaway – Phyllis announced the possible dates for Reno retreats next year and asked 
those signed up and any interested members (there are a few openings) to let her know what 
their preference would be. The commitment for dates needs to be made tomorrow.  
 
Community Quilts – Anne Dondero reminded us that no more flannel is needed so do not bring 
in flannel from Joann’s after Thanksgiving sale. We are still collecting doll quilts through to our 
next meeting. These will be delivered to the Salvation Army, Welfare League, and Community 
Child Care Council. If they have flannel on the back, batting is not necessary. 
 
Community Outreach – Mirna Estes showed a blanket she put together with a strap for shoulder 
carrying. Also, she has scarves she will be taking to elementary school children; Lavella 
Cassinelli is co-ordinating quilts for Veterans with a group of assistants. 
 
Opportunity Quilt – Patricia Kearns noted that the Guild asks members to buy $20 worth of  
Opportunity Quilt tickets. We will be selling tickets at  Meissner Sewing & Vacuum on Nov. 27 & 
28 and Dec. 4 & 5 and need volunteers to work 1½  hour shifts each day. Patricia also showed 
a ticket presentation holder useful for when you give the tickets as gifts. 
 
TSW – Janice Rodgers showed the “carry along” bag which will be a demo after today’s 
meeting.  
 
Library – Sharon Fry introduced new acquisitions. Please return overdue books by the 
December 4th meeting so they can go back into circulation. 
 
Show & Tell  
 
Final Announcements –  sign up for the Holiday Luncheon to allow for correct room set up. 
 
Name Tag Drawing – approx. 132 members attended and Barbara Cortelyou’s and Nancy 
May’s numbers were drawn. 
 
SECRETARY’S NOTE:  We will now record the quorum at meetings when a vote is conducted. 
For information purposes, the 35% quorum requirement was met at our 11/5 meeting when the 
vote on the 2016 Board was taken. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m. 
 
 
 FINAL 

 
 
Norma Viglienzone 
Secretary 


